

The Elks Profile

Laconia Lodge #876

17 Sugarbush Lane • Gilford, New Hampshire 03249 603-524-0809



VOL. XXXIII, No. 12

B.P.O.E. ~ A FRATERNAL ORGANIZATION

December - 2019

A Message from the Exalted Ruler

December 2019

Hopefully everyone had a happy and memorable Thanksgiving holiday with friends and family. May that joy and comradery flow over into this month, December.

It was a great honor attending the G.E.R. dinner held at the Franklin Lodge of Elks on November 3rd. Along with our Lodge's \$1400 donation to E.N.F. at that banquet all fourteen lodges gave a combined total of around \$25,000. Once again our tiny state proves that our members have a generous spirit and truly believe in the Elks National Foundation and its works.

We still have a few months left in this fiscal year, so please continue to contribute whether online, by check, or in cash. The work that E.N.F. accomplishes is priceless and invaluable.

The Hoop Shoot held on November 17th at the Laconia Middle School had ten participants, seven boys and three girls. The children had a great time competing and then enjoying a tasty meal prepared back at the Lodge by two volunteers, Jane Flanders and Diane Callaghan, and our Lodge Manager, Tricia Roy. The Hoop Shoot ran smoothly under the direction of its chairman, Rod Roy, and with the assistance of 6 volunteers, Bob Martin, Jamie Roy, Jake Boudreau, Bob and Linda Jackson, and R.J. Pauley. Thank you for your hard work and dedication to what Elkdom is all about.



HOOP SHOOT

Diane Callaghan, Tricia Roy, and Jane Flanders

December 1st at 9:30 a.m. our Lodge will honor and pay respect to our fallen members. Please join us at our Elks Memorial Service and offer support to family members that have lost precious loved ones during this past year.

In addition to the \$200 that the Lodge is donating to purchase Christmas gifts for the Veterans at the Tilton Veterans Home, two other members have chosen to match the Lodge's donation. What a wonderful show of generosity! Having a total of \$600 will allow us to purchase many more of the recreational therapy supplies that the Veterans had on their Christmas Wish List. It's just another way that Elks show the true meaning of charity, generosity, and the Christmas spirit. Our lodge will have the honor of joining the Veterans for their Christmas party. Please take a couple of hours out of your lives and attend and participate. Let's share in the holiday spirit with these valuable members of our nation.

Thank you to all of the members who have generously donated to the Christmas Basket Fund. Through your generosity our Lodge can purchase great food and supplies to help ease the strains of the holidays for individuals and families less fortunate in our communities. If you have not had a chance to donate as of yet, please "dig deep" and offer whatever you can either by cash or check. No amount is too small. Donations will be accepted until December 9th. If you know of someone deserving of assistance, please put their information in the sign-up notebook. Be sure to include their name, complete address, and a working contact phone number at the place of delivery.

The Christmas baskets will be assembled at the Lodge on December 22nd at 7:00 a.m. Breakfast will be served to volunteers beginning at 6:30 a.m. If you are willing and able to help assemble the baskets and/or deliver a few, please sign up on the sign-up sheet located on the cork board at the Lodge. Delivery will occur immediately following the assembly of all baskets. Keep in mind that many hands make the load lighter. Let's work as a team!

December 7th is a pivotal day in United States History, a day referred to by many as Pearl Harbor Day. The Elks have always honored and supported our brave military men and women, and they continue to maintain that standard to this day. Our past G.E.R. Michael T. Luhr set an attainable goal for all Elks after he visited Pearl Harbor last year and noticed that most of the government issued plagues at Pearl Harbor are in need of repair or replacement. Time and the sea air have not been kind to them. In honor of Pearl Harbor Day, December has been proclaimed as the month that we should focus on donating to the Pearl Harbor Fund set up by Grand Lodge. Every dollar donated will help in the repair and replacement of signage, and the Elks will get recognition on all signage along with the military. If every member pledges a minimum of \$2, our lodge could easily donate \$1000 during December. You can donate either by writing a check and noting the Pearl Harbor Fund on the memo line, placing cash in the designated container behind the bar, or donating directly at Elks.org. Let's honor our military now and for all time.

On behalf of all of the Officers and Trustees of our great lodge, we wish each and every one of you a happy, healthy, and safe Christmas and Holiday Season with those you love.

Exalted Ruler, LISA SAUCEDA

Manager's Corner

Enter for a chance to win \$100 in scratch tickets \$5 a piece or \$20 for 5

All proceeds go to the Elks Painting Restoration Fund

Please be prepared to move your vehicles if asked, so that plowing can be properly done during inclement weather.

SAFETY FIRST!

TRICIA ROY Lodge Manager

Secretary's Corner

Currently we have 35 members that are delinquent with the paying their annual dues. Please make time to come to the lodge and pay your \$60 or mail a check to remain an active member. If you're receiving a newsletter in the mail and no longer want one, please email me with your name and membership number.

One will be available on our website.

Any questions contact the Secretary, Margaret-Mary Culpon.

Secretary's Notes

Margaret-Mary Culpon • Secretary secretary876@metrocast.net 603-524-0809

Bulletin to be Read through our Website

The monthly bulletin is now available to read on our lodge's website. The monthly bulletin is only mailed to N.H. residents, unless otherwise requested, to the lodge secretary, to continue to receive it by regular mail.

www.laconiaelks876.org

Click on "Bulletin" and choose which month you want to read.

Any questions contact Margaret-Mary Culpon at:
secretary876@metrocast.net or call the lodge

- Remember All Dues are due on April 1, 2019 <u>Dues for 2018-2019 year</u> DUES FOR 2019 - 2020 HAVE CHANGED

Due to Grand Lodge Insurance Increase,

Regular Membership is now: \$60.00 * Life Membership is now: \$25.00

Number of members that are delinquent: 29, have **YOU** paid your dues?

2019 - 2020 Dues

Remember all Dues are due before April 1, 2019

cut along lines and mai				
Name:				
 Membership #:				
Annual Regular Member Dues (\$60.00)	Amount Included:			
Annual Life Member Dues (\$25.00)	Amount Included:			
Optional Donations : 1) Elks National Foundation (ENF)	Amount Included:			
2) State Major Project (Copper Cannon)	Amount Included:			
3) Lodge Scholarship Fund	Amount Included:			
Total Paid for 2018-2019 : \$				



DAY			DAY		
02	Kelleher,	Christopher J	13	Kelly,	Robert M
02	Lovely,	Michael J	15	Karatsano	s, Peter R
02	Shaw,	Glenn E	15	Snow,	Amanda
05	Bean,	Harry H	16	Laramie,	Jesse A
05	Carson,	Philip A	18	Colby Jr,	Leroy A
05	Godfrey,	Douglas K	20	Decelles,	Michael D
05	Horsman,	Donald	21	Brailey-M	aurer, Rhonda
05	Noyes,	David	21	Kreamer,	Judith A
05	Page,	Charles M	22	Merrill,	William E
06	Culpon PE	R, DDGER, James	23	Bagley,	Timothy A
07	Scott PER	, Bert	23	Sammarc	o, Annmarie
80	Mignanel	li, Robert V	24	King,	Mathew
08	Provenca	l, Richard F	25	White,	Robert L
09	Long,	Richard W	26	Hubache	ck, William P
09	Patch,	Dan Steven	26	Kelley,	Paul N
10	Morgan,	Aprill	26	Nute,	James
11	Muscavitz	z, Donald	27	Caldwell,	Jacob
11	Williams,	Heidi	27	Downs,	Steve
12	Guyer Sr,	David L	30	Healey,	Maxine
12	Hennessy	,Joseph J	30	Noddin,	Kenyon Charles
12	Michael,	Kevin	31	Doherty,	Donald J.
12	Wheeler,	Craig	31	Lacasse,	Kevin

Lodge of Sorrow



Elks Memorial Service is being observed on December 1st at 9:30 a.m.

All members are welcome to attend and pay their respects.

Propositions For Membership				
Tim	Donovan	proposed	by Susan Noy	es

		en	

— Please Support Our Sponsors

TRUSTWORTHY HARDWARE

1084 UNION AVENUE LACONIA, NH 03246

603-524-1601



24 HOUR TOWING



AL'S AUTO SERVICE 300 Court St. Laconia, NH 03246

Allen Ray Raper Richard Charles Raper Ph. (603) 524-7441 FAX (603) 524-7442 Christopher's Salon

Christopher

Labrecque

Owner / Stylist

740 N Main Street | Laconia, N.H. 03246

603-528-3337

King Foundation Sealing ...

300 Hurricane Road Belmont, NH 03220 603.393.5122

Kingfoundationsealing.com Email: mattking024@yahoo.com



KING FOUNDATION SEALING LLC



Owner C:603.387.6217 0:603.267.7240 300 Hurricane Road Belmont, NH 03220 dugganconcrete@metrocast.net Serving Families of the Lakes Region & Beyond for over 150 Years

WILKINSON-DOUETTES
WINDNEAU-PAQUETTES
CIMONEAU-PAQUETTES
CIMONEAU-PAQUETTES
CIMONE & CREMATION SERVICES

524-4300

164 Pleasant Street, Laconia www.wilkinsonbeane.com

PRINTING NEEDS ???

LET US BE YOUR SOLUTION FOR:

- Envelopes
- Carbonless Forms
- Letterhead
- Business Cards
- Banners
- Labels

One Stop....Many Solutions 524.2803 • Fax: 528.6923

PRINTING &— COPYING 71 A Beacon St. West • Laconia

wprint@metrocast.net



28 Bowman Street Laconia, NH 03246 www.WescottLawNH.com Tel.: (603) 524-2166 Fax: (603) 528-2122 info@WescottLawNH.com

Home Beautiful Rest Service. Best Price.

Louie Blais

Bargain Outlet Manager lou@home-beautiful.com www.home-beautiful.com

603-524-5545 800-698-5588 fax 603-528-6582 141 Daniel Webster Highway Belmont, New Hampshire 03220

The Boulia-Gorrell Lumber Co.

Since 1872
Headquarters for First Quality

Everything the building contractor and homeowner needs.

603-524-1300 • FAX 603-524-7309 176 Fair Street • Laconia, NH 03246 www.bogolumber.com

Grand Exalted Ruler 2019-2020 Robert L Duitsman District Deputy GER Kevin Lincoln - Plymouth, NH 2019-2020 Lodge Officers

Exalted Ruler:Lisa Sauceda	Treasurer:Nila Morrison	Trustees: 5 yr:Dennis Chiasson
Est. Leading Knight: Frank Mello, PDD, PSP	Tiler:Scott Robinson	Trustees: 4 yr:Mark Roy
Est. Loyal Knight:Harold Perkins, PER	Esquire:Jim Culpon, PER,PDD	Trustees: 3 yr:Bob Martin
Est. Lecturing Knight:Breanna Martin	Chaplain:Dorothy Frawley	Trustees: 2 yr:James Roy
Secretary:Margaret-Mary Culpon	Inner Guard:David Brown	Trustees: 1 yr:Richard Gilbert

2019-2020 House Committee

Frank Mello, PDD, PSP Robert Martin Jim Culpon, PER, PDD David Brown, PER Michael Smith Breana Martin Larry Record

(NON-PROFIT ORG.)
U.S. POSTAGE
PAID
PERMIT NO. 49
LACONIA, NH



Laconia Lodge #876

17 Sugarbush Lane • Gilford, New Hampshire 03249

The Elks Profile

